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- 1 
Dated 
	

Shimla-1 	 the 
To 

fie Vice Chancellor/ Registrar/ Principal, 
All the Private Universities / Colleges / other Educational Institutions, 
Within and Outside of Himachal Pradesh 
(Where bonafide Himachali Students are studying and claiming 
scholarships from the state of H.P.) 

Subject:- 	 Payment under Post-Matric Scholarship Scheme(SC), reg. 

In pursuance to Government of India letter No.K-14011/3/2022-SCD-V 

dated 06-02-2023 and GoHP letter No.EDN-B-C(10)-2/2021-L dated 14-02-2023 , on the above , 

cited subject. It has come to the notice of the Department of Social Justice and Empowerment, 

Government of India, New Delhi that students to some institutes are not paying the Central 

Share of fee amount released by the GOI under Post-Matric Scholarship Scheme for SCs. 

In this context, students are advised to deposit the institutes charges within 

seven working days from date of receipt of the scholarship amount in her/his account if 

institutions charges as approved by competent authority for a particular programme of study 

have not been paid at the time of seeking admission in the institute. 

Further, if a student has discontinued her/his studies without fulfilling the 

eligibility conditions for award of the scholarship including 75% attendance condition as per 

scholarship guidelines, scholarship amount if received in her/his account shall be refunded to the 

Directorate of Higher Education, Himachal Pradesh, immediately. 

In view of above, Private Universities and Institutions may also make the 

students aware of their responsibilities accordingly, please. 

(Dr. Amarjeet K. Sharma) 
Director of Higher Education 
Himachal Pradesh 

Endst. 	No. 	Even 	Dated 	Shimla —1 	 May, 2023 

Copy forwarded for information and necessary action to: - 

	

1. 	The Secretary (Education) to the Government of Himachal Pradesh, 
Shimla-2, w.r.t. letter No.EDN-B-C(10)-2/2021-L dated 14-02-2023. 
The Technical Officer, IT Cell, with the direction to upload this letter on 
the Departmental website. 

	

3. 	Guard file. 	 (Th 

Director of Higher Education 
Himachal Pradesh 
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